
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

Nothing is beyond our reach if we reach out together, 
If we reach out with all the confidence we have, 

If we are willing to persevere even at difficult times, 
If we rejoice with every small step forward and, 

If we dream beautiful dreams THAT will transform our lives 
Our world. 

 
Lent is our Church season, which has strong ties to Caritas Australia and Project Compassion. Each year Caritas 
chooses a theme and this year the theme is ‘Love your Neighbour’. We will all know this term and be able to associate 
it to Mt 22:36-40 ‘Teacher, which commandment in the law is the greatest?’ He said to him, “You shall love the Lord 
your God with all your heart, and with all your soul, and with all your mind.” This is the greatest and first 
commandment.’ ‘And a second is like it: “You shall love your neighbour as yourself.”  
The word love calls us to action; you need to do something in order to love someone. What can we do for others 
during this season, how can we be a neighbour to those in need? 
Caritas Australia has a Lent Calendar App which gives you information, prayers, reflections and actions which will 
help you to "Love your Neighbour" during Lent. This app is free, can be downloaded onto both Apple and Android 
devices and is available at - http://www.caritas.org.au/projectcompassion/lent-calendar 

Lost Readers 
Unfortunately, in sorting out the Foundation and Discovery Centre take home 
readers we have a significant number of books missing.  Could all families 
have a good look around book shelves, under beds, toy boxes…???? It is 
imperative these resources are returned so all students have choice and 
exposure to multiple texts.  

Parent Teacher Interviews 
Thank –you to all families who attended the parent teacher interviews last week. As mentioned previously, these 
opportunities are a great way for us to get to know and understand your child/ren better. If you missed out on a 
chance to talk to your child's teacher, you are still able to make arrangements to speak to them if there is anything you 
would like to talk through. We would hope to meet all parents at the June parent/teacher discussions but please don't 
wait until then if you have any pressing needs. Likewise, your class teacher will make arrangements to meet you as 
soon as possible if the need arises. You are also able to email your child's teacher at any time. You will find the teacher 
emails further down in the newsletter. 

Have a great weekend everyone 
Arn 

 
 
 
 
 
 

2017 Term 1 Week 6 Newsletter  

Be Safe, Be Respectful, Be Your Best 

MINI BLITZ- Week 6 
 ‘Treat each other with respect. 

That is how we be our best.’ 
 

62 Orr St or P.O Box 199 Yarrawonga   Phone: 03 5744 3339   
Fax: 03 5743 1377    agorman@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au                          

School Photo Envelopes 
DON’T FORGET!  

School Photo Day —Thursday 
9th March.  

 

Acknowledgement of Traditional Custodians 
Sacred Heart acknowledges the traditional custodians of the land on which this school is built. We 
commit ourselves to working in partnership with Aboriginal people for reconciliation and justice. 

 



Week Term 1 
   Wed     8th            Thu       9th       Fri      10th         Sat     11th        Sun    12th           

6   Prep Testing 
 
Regional 
Swimming 
Shepparton 

School Photos 
 

* Prep G 
Buddy 
Assembly 
10am 
* Ride to 
School Day 
Parish Mass- 
4W & 4K 

  

 Mon     13th        Tue      14th         Wed     15th            Thu     16th        Fri      17th         Sat     18th        Sun   19th           

7 Labour Day 
Holiday 

  Divisional 
Cricket Trials- 
Wang & Benalla 

Prep M 
Buddy 
Assembly 
10am 
Woods Point 
Visit- 6L 
Parish Mass- 
3PC & 3CO 
* St Patrick’s 
Day- Gold 
Coin 

 3rd Sunday 
of Lent 

 Mon     20th        Tue      21st          Wed    22nd             Thu     23rd         Fri      24th         Sat     25th        Sun   26th           

8   Bravehearts 
Visit P-3 

Bravehearts 
Visit P-3 
Divisional 
Tennis Wang 

School Fete- 
5pm-8pm 
Woods Point 
Visit- 6D 
Parish Mass- 
3W/2B 
Australian 
Show Ski 
Nationals 

Australian 
Show Ski 
Nationals 

4th Sunday 
of Lent 

 Mon     27th        Tue      28th          Wed    29th              Thu     30th          Fri      31st          Sat     1st         Sun   2nd            

9 P & F Meeting 
7.30pm SHC 

Board Meeting 
6.30pm 

  Final Day of 
Term 
students  

 5th Sunday 
of Lent 

 

Extend After School Care at Sacred Heart Primary School 
Last week at After School Care we had ball races, holding the ball between our stomach & using no 
hands to get to the end. On Shrove Tuesday we cooked pancakes for afternoon tea. We had fun looking 
around for items starting with all the letters of the alphabet & first to complete all won a prize. Cooking 
was sticky with us making sweet sushi rolls but they tasted yum! Tom showed us his hard work he has 
done on making a slideshow of bikes on his laptop. 
 
Our Extend Superstar for the week is.... Tom Coffey for showing his 
wonderful work on his slideshow.  
Next week’s activities:  
Monday 13th March: Public Holiday Tuesday 14th March: Steel Wool & Vinegar 
Reaction 
Wednesday 15th March: Our Story Thursday 16th March: Lemonade Scones 
Friday 17th March: Build a Robot 
 
 

School Photos. 
We need your 

envelopes back 
tomorrow 
morning. 

 

Over the next 2 
weeks, there will 

be NO 2.50pm 
assembly due to 

Prep Buddy 
assemblies. 

 



Catholic Identity        Meegan McInness 
Welcome to Week 2 of Lent 

Each week Caritas has a story about a person and their life and 
how Caritas Australia is helping their community. A short film about each 
person is available to watch on the Caritas Australia website and students 
will be shown this film each week. 

www.caritas.org.au/projectcompassion   1800 024 413 
For Martina, an East Timorese mother of eight, escaping domestic 
violence was the first step in her journey to a new life. But at first, her 
future seemed very uncertain. Timor-Leste is one of the least developed 
countries in the world, with extremely low levels of basic health, literacy 
and income. Most East Timorese live in rural areas, with very limited 
access to basic services or livelihood training, and many households don’t 
have enough food year round. 
The shelter where Martina sought refuge, Uma PAS, offered her many 
ways to transcend these challenges. Uma PAS is a partner in Caritas 
Australia’s Protection Program, a holistic community-wide program in 
Timor-Leste that offers women like Martina economic empowerment and 
a life of safety in a supportive community. 
Through the Protection Program, Martina says, “I have learnt how to change 
my life to support myself, and my children.” 
Project Compassion will be a big focus of our Lenten journey here at Sacred 
Heart culminating in a Caritas Ks, walkathon in the last week of term. A note 
will go home with a sponsor book to each family today. 
 
Children’s Mass 
Thank you to our children, their families and staff who attended the 
Children’s Mass on Sunday. Our students from the Leadership centre lead 
beautifully and our preps were great as they sang and performed the actions 
to our hymns. We look forward to many more joining us for our next 
Children’s Mass early next term. 

Some Important dates 
Tuesday March 14th: Information Evening for all parents of 
Confirmation/Eucharist Candidates (Year 4) at 7pm in Mercy Centre. If you 
did not receive a note about this and your child is in Year 4 please contact me 
ASAP. 
Monday 27th March: Caritas Ks with Sacred Heart College 
Friday 31 March: Lenten Liturgy 
All these celebrations are whole school community events so we would love 
to have you join us. Just a reminder I work Tuesday and Wednesdays this 
year but can always be contacted via email if you have any queries. 
Have a great week everyone, 
Meegan  
mmcinness001@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Staff Profile 
Lauren Claney 

 
 

Position: Release Teacher 

Interests:  Cooking & Outdoor 
activities 

Football Team:  The 
Greatest…Hawthorn 

Favourite Food/s:  Thai 

Currently Reading: The Light 
between Oceans. 

Favourite Holiday Destination: 
Anywhere by the beach.  

3 people you’d invite to dinner: 
Hamish Blake, Karl Stefanovic & 
Ellen DeGeneres. 

What would you do with your last 
$50? Enjoy a meal with family & 
friends. 

Favourite Movie:  Love Actually 

Favourite Quote: ‘Just because it is, 
doesn’t mean it should be.’  

Someone you admire: Jennifer 
Lawrence  

What do you love about our school: 
How welcoming everyone has been. 
Staff, students and parents. 

CONGRATULATIONS 
Sacred Heart congratulate the Kelly family on the arrival of a new baby boy, and Milla in 1I a 

new little brother. 
 



Pastoral Wellbeing      Janine Buerckner  
jbuerckn@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au 
If you have any issues that you’d like to discuss, regarding your children’s education or their social or emotional 
wellbeing, please feel free to come and see me – my office is in the Admin Block.  
Our Breakfast Club is held on Wednesday and Friday mornings, before school, and all are welcome.  We thank the 
dedicated and hard-working St Vinnie’s volunteers for making this program possible.  The Breakfast Club operates 
from the canteen. 

Cake Stall- The Sacred Heart Parish Pastoral Care Group are holding cake stalls following 
both Masses this weekend – after the 6:30pm Mass on Saturday and the 10:00am Mass on 
Sunday.  They would be very grateful for any donations towards the stalls.  You can either 
leave the goods at the school on Friday or bring to the Mass on either Saturday or Sunday.  
Alternatively, if you were able to purchase from their stalls, they would be very pleased.  The 

Pastoral Care Group offers a wonderful service to our Parish.  They visit the sick, elderly and grieving, taking them 
food and good cheer, transport those in need to appointments and generally offer support to individuals and families 
going through tough times or who are in crisis.  The money raised from the cake stalls will assist them to continue this 
wonderful service. 
Please see attached flyer for Carpe Diem Performance starring John Wood. The performance talks about mental 
health issues with humour and compassion. 
This event is a performance, question and answer, meet and greet followed by a free BBQ. Details are as follows: 
Where: The Josephinum Centre, St Joseph’s Primary School Cobram 
When: 2pm Sunday 26 March 2017 
Cost: FREE 
Bookings: Cobram Visitor Information Centre or phone Community Services on 03 5871 9270. 
 
Developing Independence in Primary school                  By Michael Grose   (Part 3) 
Practical ideas for parents to encourage real independence in children. 
4. Walk, ride or take public transport to school 
The opportunity to go to school on your own devices was a luxury that previous generations enjoyed. While it may 
have seemed at the time like something to be endured rather than enjoyed, most people I discuss this matter with look 
back with fondness and nostalgia. For most people it meant freedom, friendship and fun. For a short time 
each day kids experienced a delicious type of freedom away from both teachers and parents – a time to 
muck around, dawdle and mess around with mates. It also gave kids some familiarity with 
their neighbourhood.  
It’s well established that currently more children are driven to school than ride or 
walk, which denies children the same opportunity for friendship, fun and freedom. 
Busy schedules, less child-friendly neighbourhood layouts and working parents are 
just some of the reasons that prevent kids walking to school. If possible, look for ways to allow your child to get to 
school on their own. It’s fantastic for their independence and wellbeing. If children are too young, walk or ride with 
them some of the way until they are old enough and skilled enough to make the trip without you. 
The age of opportunity 
Children in this stage have an outward orientation and are exploring their place in the world. This is an age and stage 
for greater neighbourhood exploration, for taking on real responsibility and for developing personal confidence and 
efficacy before adolescence starts. 
CHILDREN’S CHATTER MATTERS  
Language Learning activities to have a go at home. Activities will be provided over this 
term targeting phonological awareness skills. Phonological awareness is one of the key 
building blocks for reading and writing. It is listening to, and thinking about the sounds in 
words. 
 
 



** On long car trips you might like to play games like, ‘eye spy’ or ‘I went shopping’. You could make your focus 
syllables, rhyme, initial/final sounds, or blending/segmenting.  

• Eye Spy: Think of a word from the book or in the room and say, “I spy with my little eye something that rhymes 
with… / something that begins/ends with… / something with … number of syllables”. The other player/s need to 
guess words until they make the correct guess. Alternatively, to practise blending and segmenting – say the 
item broken into sounds. E.g. ‘I spy with my little eye a c – ou – ch’. 

• I went shopping: Player one says the phrase, “I went shopping and I bought a…” and names an item. The next 
person repeats the phrase, the previous person’s item and names another item that has the same 
first/middle/last sound, or has a certain number of syllables (depending on your focus). Play continues, with 
each person repeating and then adding a new item, until someone makes a mistake.  
For example, when practising first sounds: “I went shopping and I bought… bananas, beans, a bin, a bed, berries…” 
Or, when practising syllables: “I went shopping and I bought… carrots, a beetroot, a lolly, popcorn (all have two 
syllables)…” 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SACRED	HEART	FETE	
Friday	24th	March	2017				5pm	–	8	pm	

Excitement is building as the school fete is just over 2 weeks away!  There will be many activities 
for the whole family including Chocolate Toss, Dunking Machine and Sand Art, just to name a 
few.  There will be plenty of food options for the night as well as the bar.  A highlight of the night 
will be the Goods and Services Auction – if you have any items you would like to donate don’t 
hesitate to contact us. Just a few reminders: 

ü Remember to bring in an item for the class raffle baskets 
ü Over 18’s raffle donations need to be brought to the office 
ü Please return sold raffle tickets and money back to school 
ü Sign up for the stall volunteer roster – a note went home about this last week. 

Looking forward to a great night.  Any queries, please email Sandy Judd 
pandf@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au or phone Robyn Connell 0409 441646. 
 

AWESOME NEWS!! 
We would like to let everyone know that the 2016 YMMF event was nominated for Vic Sport Community Event of 
the Year and has been successful.  Our event has made the top 4 Finalists in the State and this was announced 
by Vic Sport last week. Here is a link to the Vic Sport's Award page for your info. 
https://vicsport.com.au/awards?utm_source=Facebook&utm_medium=Post&utm_campaign=Victorian%20Sport%
20Awards%20-%20Finalists 
(Just click on Arthur J Gallagher Victorian Community Event of the Year Award to see the four finalists). 
 The Yarrawonga Mulwala Splash n Dash Committee has been invited to attend the Award Ceremony 
on Thursday 30th March. We are very excited and proud of our event, which could not be possible without the 
support of Sacred Heart Parent & Friends, Sacred Heart College and Sacred Heart Primary School and all our 
wonderful volunteers. 
We would like to thank all our Volunteers and let them know that all of their assistance certainly paid off. 

 

ATTENTION!! 
Lunch orders- Please label. 

If your child has any allergies that Nicole 
should be aware of please write this on the 

lunch order bags. 
Lunch Order bags also need to have name 

and class clearly labelled. 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

ATTENTION- No Friday afternoon 
assemblies 

There will be NO Friday afternoon 
assemblies, (2.50pm) the next 2 weeks due 
to the Prep Buddy Assemblies. Student of 
the Week Awards will be presented after 
the Buddy assemblies at approx. 10.45am. 

 
 

NSW BUS TRAVELLERS 
Parents are required to apply online, print a paper 
version of their application and return the form to 
the  school office for endorsement and submission. 
The link 
is https://apps.transport.nsw.gov.au/ssts/howToApp
ly 
If you do not have access to a computer please 
contact the school office. 
 

Attention Yr 6’s- Prep G Buddy 
Assembly 

The Prep Buddy Assemblies continue this 
Friday 10th March at 10am in the Mercy 
Centre.  
Prep G will be presented to the school this 
week. Following the Buddy Assembly, 
morning tea will be on offer for our Prep 
parents and our Yr 6 Buddy parents. The Yr 
6’s will be responsible for bringing along a 
plate to share when they are allocated on. 
 



 

 

Welcome	the	Parent	Classroom	Representatives	for	2017.	
	
A	big	thank	you	to	the	people	who	offered	to	be	a	Class	Rep.	Also	a	thank	you	to	
everyone	who	have	got	their	contact	forms	back	into	us.	
	
The	Class	Rep	have	their	contact	lists	and	it’s	not	too	late	to	be	added	if	you	haven’t	
done	so	already,	simply	fill	in	the	form	and	send	it	back	into	the	school.	
	
The	role	of	a	“Class	Rep”:	
• To	be	a	parent	contact,	for	queries	you	may	have	about	general	school/class	
happenings.	
• Welcome	new	parents	to	our	school	and	introduce	them	to	other	parents	of	
children	in	the	class.	
• Assist	new	families	with	accessing	all	relevant	information	–	school	
website/Facebook,	newsletter,	uniforms,	canteen,	assemblies	etc.	
• Assist	in	the	coordination	of	social	gatherings	run	through	the	school/	Parents	&	
Friends	eg.	School	Ball.	
• Invite	parents	to	participate	in	fundraisers	as	part	of	the	Parents	&	Friends	
Community	-	School	Fete,	Tri	Sports	etc.	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
Thank	you,	
Amanda	Mansfield	 	 	 	 	 Daniel	Boulton	
(Parent	&	School	Board	Representative)							 (Teacher	Representative)	

Classroom	 Parent	Rep	
Prep	A	 Sandy	Judd		

Robynne	Cope	
Prep	G	 Casey	Parker	
Prep	M	 Kristy	Hargraeves	
Prep	S	 Kelly	Milich		

Naomi	Kidgell	
1MC,	1I,	1H	 Jess	Osborne	

Melissa	Cummins	
Katie	Cummins	

2B	 Kylie	Buerckner	
2C	 Kellie	Ramsdale	
2V	 Leia	Lewis	

Abbey	Hammon	
3W,	3PC,	3CO	 Bindi	Thomson	

Andy	Jaques	
4K	 Alison	Cummins	
4W	 Jo	Leonard	
5B	 Jacinta	McRae	
5F	 Kate	Coffey	
5M	 Robyn	Connell	
6D	 Jenny	Loughnan	
6L	 Karen	Vodusek	
6S	 Bron	Nagle	



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Teacher Emails 

Prep A  Alison Stacey <astacey@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au>, 
Kristy Hargreaves <khargreaves@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au>, 

Prep G  Patrice Goldman <pgoldman@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au>, 
Prep S  Jennifer Sagaidak <jsagaidak@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au>, 
Prep M  Lilly Maroney <lmaroney@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au>,   
1MC  Maureen Mclarty <mmclarty@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au>, 
1H  Lisa Handreck <lhandreck@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au>, 
1I  Rachel Illingworh<rillingworth@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au 
2V  Monica Van Roy <mvanroy@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au>, 
2O  Caitlin O'Dwyer <codwyer@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au>, 
2B  Kayte Barton <kbarton@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au>, 
3W  Hannah Williams <hwilliams@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au>, 
3P  Michael Price <mprice@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au>, 

Kellie Cowan <kcowan@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au>, 
3C  Nikki Connell <nconnell001@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au> 
               Alicia Leslie aleslie@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au, 
4K  Xavier Kennedy <xkennedy@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au>, 
4W  Mel Whiteley <mwhiteley@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au>, 
5B  Daniel Boulton <dboulton@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au>, 
5M                     Meg O'Sullivan <mosullivan@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au>, 
6L  Lynne Lawless <llawless@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au  
6D  Matthew Dwyer <mdwyer@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au>, 
6S  Bree Schutt <bschutt@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au>, 

2017 Fete Friday 24th March  
Sacred Heart College Piper Street 

Our Book Stall is happening again this year, so please send your preloved books, to your child’s 
class or the office.  Boxes will be available in each classroom.  If you have lots of books to donate 
please send them in a box as this makes them easier to transport to the college.   
The Basket Raffle will also be held again and in the next couple of weeks we will send a letter home 
to families with some raffle tickets and the theme for your child’s class basket.  We ask that each 
student bring along an item to put in their class basket which will make up a raffle prize.   
There will be regular updates about the fete in the newsletter. We will be seeking volunteers to 
assist on the night of the fete and information about how you can be involved will also be included 
in a letter to families.   
Fete	Coordinators:					Sandy	Judd		0438	182792	
																																							Robyn	Connell		0409	441646	
            E: pandf@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au 
 



 

 

 

 
YARRAWONGA & DISTRICT LITTLE LEAGUE 

INSTRUCTIONS ON HOW TO REGISTER FOR U8, U10 & U12 FRIDAY NIGHT FOOTBALL  
COST - $100.00 

 
Registrations are now open  

 
To register your child for Friday Night Football, go to the Yarrawonga and District Little League 
Home Page www.sportstg.com.au then on the homepage scroll down and click on “Browse Our 
Sports Network” then Australian Football, Victoria and then scroll down to the last section and find 
Yarrawonga and District Little League. 
 
All information about age groups, fees, times and dates can be found on this page.  Click on 
Member Access and complete the registration process.  Please register by Friday 31st March. 
 
Auskick (30/04/2010 – 2011) 
All Auskick players register at www.aflauskick.com.au and follow the prompts.  All kids not old 
enough to play Friday Night Football and are wishing to participate in Auskick need to register via 
the Auskick website.  Packs are sent directly to your home. 
 
Under12 (2005-2006) 
Rennie, Mulwala, Tungamah and Yarrawonga (Sunday) Registered Players - $20.00  
Under 12's - a fee of $20.00 is payable for children who play for another Club/Comp.  This is to be paid 
before the 1st game.  Please email your child's name & DOB to rkvodusek@hotmail.com.  If you are 
playing in the U12 on a Sunday, do not register through YDLL, but through Yarrawonga Junior 
Football website.  
 
Age Groups 
U12: Born between 1/01/2005 > 31/12/2006 
U10: Born between 1/01/2007 > 31/12/2008 
U8:  Born between 1/01/2009 > 30/04/2010 

CAMPS, SPORTS AND EXCURSIONS FUND (CSEF) 
To be eligible for the fund, a parent or guardian must be the holder of a concession card being 

successfully validated with Centrelink on the first day of either Term 1 2017 
(30th January 2017) or Term 2 2017 (18th April 2017). 

The CSEF is an annual payment to the school to be used towards, camps, sports and/or excursions 
expenses for the benefit of the eligible student. 

Primary School Student Rate is $125.00 per year. 
The CSEF is paid directly to your child’s school. 

Forms are available from the school office and we require a copy of your Concession Card. 
We ask that completed forms be returned to the school office by 20th June 2017. 

Please advise us if you no longer qualify for this funding. 
If you have any queries please do not hesitate to contact the school office. 

Thanking you. 
 



 

Footy Tips 
Hard copies are available at the front office. Or contact the office and a copy can be 

sent home with your child. 
Good luck. 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

  

 

 All money raised for 
the Cebu kids and 

families.

Come buy some 
awesome bracelets 
100% homemade.

Buy some for yourself and 
also for all your BFF’s.

bracelet 
bonanza

Made out of colourful and 
soft thread.

All sold on 
Thursday/Friday at the 

Mercy Centre. Lunch Time 
and recess.

Cool swirly 
bracelets for just a $1 

each and plaits only 
50c..

For more info and special colour orders go see Ava Loughnan in 6D

Come order your 
favourite footy team 

colours. 

                                                              

          

                                                                                
                            
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 
 

Starring JOHN WOOD & CHRIS PIDD                                                                 

THE JOSEPHINUM CENTRE 
ST JOSEPH’S PRIMARY SCHOOL 

COBRAM 
SUN 26THMARCH 

Doors open 2pm for 2.30pm start 
 
                                  
 
 
 
              
                            

Carpe Diem is an Arts and Health Initiative for Healthier Communities 

FREE EVENT.  Performance, Q & A, Meet & Greet, BBQ 
Please collect tickets from the Cobram Visitor Information Centre 

CARPE DIEM 
             
 
 

 “PROMOTING SOUND MENTAL HEALTH with humour, compassion and heart” 


